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Dear Dr. Howell: 

Thank you for your letter providing an update on the activities of the Secretary's Advisory 
Committee on Heritable Disorders in Newborns and Children (the Committee) and for your 
service as the Committee ' s Chairperson. I understand that three recommendations were made 
during your September 2009 meeting. 

The first recommendation was to not add Krabbe Disease to the Committee's Recommended 
Screening Panel and to move forward the consideration of the nomination of Hemoglobin H 
disease (Alpha Thalassemia) for fonnal external evidence review. I adopt the Committee's' 
recommendation to not add Krabbe Disease to the Recommended Unifonn Screening Panel at 
this time, and I look forward to evaluating the Evidence Review Report on Hemoglobin H 
disease once made available. 

The second recommendation was to develop and fund an initiative to establish a '''Learning 
Collaborative" in genetics and primary care training. I adopt this recommendation. It has been 
reviewed by the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA), and they are 
establishing a project that pairs representatives from primary care practices with genetics and 
genomic medicine expertise through the fonnation ofa Genetics in Primary Care Training 
Institute. This project would be fimded as a Special Project of Regional and National 
Significance by the Maternal and Child Health Bureau at HRSA. 

The final recommendation was to provide additional resources to increase public awareness of 
the newborn screening system. I adopt this recommendation. I agree that the public, especially 
parents and pediatric providers, need to be well·inforrned about newborn screening and the 
newborn screening system. The newly funded Clearinghouse for Newborn Screening 
Information and Resources will bring needed resources to newborn screening education by 
establishing and maintaining a central clearinghouse ofcurrent educational and family support 
services information, which will include materials, research, and data on newborn screening. 
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[look fOl'\\'ard to receiving the work ofthc COlllmith..'l' regarding the two policy papers: 
('ollsidl'l'a/iolls and R{'('ollllll{,lIda/iol1sjhr a Na/iol'llll Poli'J' Rc~arding /he RelenriulIlIfld { I,H' c?l 
/)ried moodspots and /1.'('11'/10/'11 ,\'creelling alld liea/th ('are Rt!·fcmn, These papers may help 
guide us in deliberations ..;onccrning research and health carc reform. In addition. I encourage 
(he Conllnitlct! (0 seek formal public comments 011 the COllsiderations alld Recommendatiolls/in" 
a "'aliol/a/I'o/i(" R('j!,(/rdifiR Ihe ReicH/ion (/l1d Use (dDried BI()od.~pols. 

I appreciate your and the COllll11i th.'l' members' valuable work to improve th\.! health of our 
Nution's inEmts and chi ldren. 

Sincerely. 

Kathleen Sehclius 


